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Moises and Lucy Moura  

Transitioned  

MOISES WRITES, “WHETHER 

SERVING THE LORD FULL -TIME 

AS PASTOR, CHURCH PLANTER, 

OR MISSIONARY TEACHER, OUR 

CALLING IS THE SAME. IT IS TO 

PREACH THE GOSPEL AND MAKE 

DISCIPLES OF BELIEVERS.  

THE LORD GAVE US A NEW 

OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE HIM IN 

ADDITION TO WHAT WE WERE 

DOING AS FULL -TIME 

MISSIONARIES.  

AT A BRAZILIAN CHURCH IN 

DALLAS, TX, THE PASTOR 

LACKING THEOLOGICAL 

EDUCATION AND EXPERIENCE, 

INVITED US TO HELP HIM TRAIN 

CHURCH LEADERS.  

TRANSITIONS IN MINISTRY 

When a missionary is assigned to serve on a field, we somehow 
imagine that is where they will be for the term of service. 
Sometimes that is true and it is also true; God redirects 
missionaries either in location or type of ministry. 

Over the past year we have seen several transitions take place in 

the mission: 

• Greg and Jen Weaver transitioned from Surf Church, Portugal, 
to a house fellowship among unbelievers and to an 
international team of coaches and mentors for others in 
ministry. 

• Kevin and Angela Janzen opened a coffee hospitality ministry 
in Portugal. 

• K transitioned to chief of his village while continuing to pastor 
in Sierra Leone. 

• Eric and Peggy Von Raeder transitioned from Nepal to church 
pastor in California. 

• The mission has missionaries safely serving in undisclosed 
ministries — a transition for the mission. 

• Jeff and Julie Shackelford transitioned a home fellowship to 
meet in a remodeled pole barn and gather together 

• Perry and Sandy Rotenberger added Mission Liaison to their 
ministry responsibilities. 

PINKERTONS TRANSITION TO A NEW LOCATION 

The mission’s Ministry Center office has always been virtual and 
in our home. We often meet virtually with staff and missionaries 
and this was true long before 2020 . 

. 



 
MOISES AND LUCY MOURA CONT. 

WE PRAYED AND SPOKE WITH OUR 

LEADERS AT BE ONE TOGETHER AND 

OUR PASTORS. THEY ALL GAVE THEIR 

BLESSINGS AND APPROVAL. WE ARE 

SERVING THE BRAZILIAN CHURCH AS A 

MISSIONARY, NOT IN A PASTORAL 

POSITION. WE HELP THE PASTOR BY 

PREACHING, GIVING VISION TO THE 

CHURCH, TRAINING DEACONS AND 

TEACHERS FOR THE SUNDAY SCHOOL 

CLASSES. 

WE THANK GOD FOR HIS LEADING.” 

MOISES AND LUCY IMMIGRATED FROM 

BRAZIL AND SERVE IN TEXAS. 

Transitions in Ministry cont. 

 

The office (computer) always travels with us. In the future it will 

have a new place to call home as we transition the location of 

our personal office. Our Georgia home will be sold (God willing) 

as we move to Utah. 

Why Utah?  

Our daughter, Debby, and her husband, Jaramie, serve with 

Tentmakers Bible Mission in Tremonton/Garland, Utah, in a Bi-

ble based church plant. Several years ago, Debby, was diag-

nosed with Isaac Syndrome and has antibody infusions every 

other week. You may pray for her. They have 2 sons, Elijah 12, 

and Isaiah, 11. 

We continue to lead Be One Together as the Ministry Leaders 

and travel serving the various ministries around the world as 

the Lord and budget allows. 

“Will the mission’s address change?” NO! 

Be One Together is registered in Georgia as a 501(c)3 and will 

continue to maintain the same address, PO Box 112, Hiram, GA 

30141. This is not changing! 

We have all heard our favorite news stations say, “People are 

on the move.” This is true around the world. Last fall we had a 

couple in Central Asia apply to the mission. Before their pro-

cess completed, with lives were in danger they fled to Malaysia 

as refugees. Their children finally are able to attend school 

there. 

The world is on the move and we are moving as well with the Be 

One Together Board’s blessing. If you would like to help with 

the financial cost of this move, you may use the information on 

the coupon on the front to make a donation.  


